
MEC Makamu held a session with Community Development Workers. 
 
Mogalakwena - As part of the Department's initiative to improve and reinforce its quality assurance on 
service delivery, MEC Makamu met with Community Development Workers (CDWs) in Waterberg 
District to close the gaps which hinders service delivery and to address ways and means which will 
enable service delivery to reach communities with ease. 
Speaking during the meeting held at Mokopane on Monday, 19 October 2020, MEC Makamu 
commended them for the hard work they display in serving communities even in the most difficult 
sensitive terrain. “You are indeed our foot soldiers who go all out to ensure that the communities you 
serve are provided services that government provides” he said.  
The Acting District Coordinator, Ms. Thereza Lebese thanked the MEC for making time and prioritizing 
issues facing CDWs. She gave a report on the status of the District.  
Lebese indicated that she is happy that the Department is working with Municipalities and all Sector 
Departments to address some of the challenges they raised in previous meetings. 
MEC Makamu also acknowledged the presented report and alluded that CDW's deserve to be working in 
an environment that is conducive at all material times. After the meeting, the MEC proceeded to Skilpad 
Village (ward 7) and Skrekfontein (ward 8) of Mogalakwena Municipality for an oversight visit as part of 
the Department's intervention on Human Settlements Projects across the Province. 
 


